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Hog Butchering 

Gray Herndon describes hog butchering as one of 
the important duties of the farming household: 

"The most important piece of equipment in each 
household in the early days was a big iron kettle. 
Most of the settlers raised hogs for one reason; hogs 
are quickly grown. One other reason, in this section 
of the country, was that a rattlesnake's bite wouldn't 
kill a hog, and the biggest part of the meat the settler 
used was pork. They butchered their own hogs. 

"To butcher a hog, first, before they killed the hog, 
they heated a lot of water, scalding, boiling hot in a 
large wooden staved barrel. Barrels were more com
mon in those days because that was the best form of 
packaging anything of considerable quantity. 

"When the water was boiling hot, the farmer filled 
the barrel about half full of boiling water and then 
they killed the hog and set him in the barrel of hot 
water. He kept the hog in there long enough, but not 
too long, to scald him and make the hair more easy 
to remove. And so the hog was pulled out and the 
hair scraped off. The hog was never skinned as a cow 
or calf would be skinned when they are butchered. 
The hide stays on the hog and if the meat is cured, 
the ham or the shoulder or the bacon would still have 

J og skin on the outside. 

"So in order to do his butchering job, every settler 
had to have a kettle in which he could heat about 40 
or 50 gallons of water for the butchering job. A good 
many of the settlers when they moved in brought 
with them a big iron kettle that was set upon a piece 
of rock so that a fire could be built under or around it 
to heat the water. " 

CIPS Moves to Springfield 

Central Illinois Public Service Company was being 
built up by a corporation of smaller utilities all the 
way from little towns far north of Peoria, south to 
Cairo. A Mr. Stevens talked the president of CIPS 
into moving the main office from Mattoon to Spring
field. The company moved into the space on the 
northeast corner of Sixth and Adams where the 
Farmers Bank had been located before it merged 
with the Ridgley Bank. 
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Lincoln Colored Home Founded 

The Lincoln Colored Home became a "gleam in the 
eye" of Eva Carroll Monroe one day in 1898 when she 
was walking home and noticed some orphan children 
playing. Realizing that while there was a Home for 
the Friendless for white children, there was no such 
place for Blacks. 

With her sister, Ollie Price, Eva raised enough 
money to make an initial payment on an old brick 
house at 427 South Twelfth Street. 

In her Outstanding Women of Springfield, Me
linda Kwedar notes that when Eva Monroe was 
faced with closing the new-born home because of no 
money to pay the mortgage, Mrs. Mary Lawrence 
came to the rescue and cancelled the note for $1,400. 

Eva Monroe was appointed superintendent of the 
old home, while Mrs. Lawrence made plans to build a 
new home on the original site. During this time, 
twenty-nine children and eight old women lived in 
tents in the back yard, carrying their water from 
Lincoln School, about a block away. 

In 1899, the Springfield Colored Women's Club 
voted to accept the Lincoln Colored Home as their 
main project, and with Mary Lawrence and Eva 
Monroe in charge, the new building was constructed 
in 1904. 

In the early days, according to Kwedar, money 
was also raised by means of bazaars, and the sale of 
vegetables, pies and other foods in open marts along 
East Washington Street. 

This was the first tangible organized effort to 
provide social service for the city's Black minority. 

Private Party for 4,000 

The Illinois State Journal reported on August 18, 
1898 what is surely to have been the largest private 
party held in the county. Mr. and Mrs. Philemon 
Stout were at home to more than 4,000 friends at 
Stout's Grove in Ball Township. 

Having lived in the county and resided within a 
half a mile of the gathering spot for sixty-two years, 
Philemon Stout decided that he and his wife, Louisa, 
wanted to see their friends again as they might not 
be alive much longer. He was 77 at the time of the 
party. (Editor's note: Louisa died in 1903 and Phile
mon in 1910). 

Using the newspaper columns to invite their 
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guests, Philemon Stout ordered his supplies from the 
grocery house of GeorgeS. Connelly and Company. 
Known as a generous host, he ordered three steers, 
six sheep, fifty hams, 2,500 loaves of broad, 500 
watermelons, 100 pounds of coffee, 300 pounds of 
sugar, 100 pounds of butter, three boxes of lemons, 
25 bunches of bananas, 20 heads of cheese, 10 barrels 
of lemonade, and numerous other delicacies. 

Fifty waiters served 1,200 people at a time, using 
tables 100 feet long. Mr. and Mrs. Stout sat with their 
children and grandchildren at the center of the head 
table. These included: Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Stout 
and their children - Nellie, Philemon, Emma and 
Ray; Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Stout and their children
John, Frank, and Edith; James B. Stout; Mr. and 
Mrs. W. T. Lewis and their children- Van, Phile
mon, and Kate. 

Before dinner was served, the Headly Glee Club 
sang and the Reverend Theobald asked blessing. Mr. 
Stout welcomed the guests by saying that he and his 
good old wife wanted to spend a day with all their 
friends. He said, "Dinner will be served after a while 
and we want you to eat all you want. Your happi
ness shall be our payment, and as this is the last 
time we expect to see you all together we want you to 
enjoy yourselves." 

Following the Auburn band tunes, Robert Ma
theny and the Honorable J. W. Patton reminisced 
about their experiences with the Stouts. 

Other speakers after dinner included Joseph M. 
Grout, Senator David T. Littler, Judge Murray Rolla 
Diller, Elder William Thompson, and Henry Easly. 
James Crowder presented Mr. Stout with a cane 
made from an apple tree planted by this father John 
Crowder in 1832, just four years before Philemon 
Stout arrived. Umbrellas were presented to the 
Stouts by Mr. and Mrs. R. F. Herndon. 

McKinley Given Noisy Welcome 

President William McKinley was given a noisy and 
enthusiastic welcome to Springfield on his visit here 
on October 15, 1898. He was on his way to a peace 
jubilee in Chicago. 

The town was profusely decorated. A wire was 
stretched from the dome of the courthouse to each 
corner of the square and to the middle of the block on 
each side. Along the wires were strung more than 
2000 flags and banners and 800 yards of bunting. 
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Over each corner of the square was suspended a flag 
measuring 30 feet in length, and the flags were 
suspended opposite the centers of the square which 
were 20 feet in length. 

Nearly every steam whistle in the city sounded 
when the presidential train arrived, and from the 
time the president stepped from his train until his 
train disappeared in the distance, he was cheered by 
the multitudes of people. 

Colonel Henry Davis, Captain John S. Hurt, and 
Lieutenant John W. Black formed the mounted 
guard to the presidential carriage at the courthouse, 
where the president spoke from a reviewing stand. 
A number of camera enthusiasts were on hand to 
take his picture. 

When the president's train arrived, the reception 
committee and members of the Grand Army of the 
Republic were lined along the platform, and as the 
president stepped on the pavement a mighty cheer 
arose. The president bowed and was escorted to the 
carriage by Senator Shelby M. Cullom and Governor 
John M. Tanner. 

A woman struggled to the carriage and presented 
the President with a large rose for which he thanked 
her and placed it in his coat lapel. 

McKinley, speaking at the courthouse, said in re
ferring to Lincoln: "You guard his sacred ashes here, 
but the whole world guards you with his sacred 
memory." 

After the courthouse program, the presidential 
party left by Illinois Central railroad for Chicago. 

Maxwell Township 

The early history of Maxwell Township has been 
considered in connection with that of Loami. The 
township in the Southwest part of the county, was 
organized on March 14, 1899. 

Springfield Medical Club 

The Springfield Medical Club, forerunner of the 
Springfield Medical Society, held its first meeting on 
November 14, 1899. George N. Kreider was chair
man, and Edward P . Bartlett, secretary. 

Members present were Doctors 0 . B. Babcock, 
Bartlett, E. E. Hagler, Kreider, C. S. Nelson, A. E . 
Prince, I. H. Taylor, L. C. Taylor and J. H. Utley. 
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